Welcome

Captain Barbara Hiura welcomed the members to the Holiday Luncheon/Meeting. She thanked the members for attending, calling the meeting to order @ 1:10 p.m.

Captain Barbara recounted some of the many changes at STWGC in 2011, saying, "We survived many changes and you all did very well".

Two long-time, highly respected members, Bobbie Hill and June Brewer passed away recently. Both members contributed to STWGC and us for many years. Collectively, our members donated \$485.00 in their memory and to the charity of their choice.

On a happier note, Barbara gave congratulations to Gloria Zufall on her 76th birthday, while Pam Schwartz played a lively, birthday tune while the members sang along.

Minutes

(A motion not to read the minutes of September 1, 2011, was made by and Gina Gordon and seconded by Felicia Angeles, motion carried.). Minutes are accessible on our website.

Treasurer

Chair, Dora Moutafian reported on the following:

Check book balance: \$3811.46.

Projected expenses for balance of 2011

Holiday Lunch expenses approximately \$1900.

The Hole-in-one fund is currently \$957.75.

Dues collected for 2012 are \$6936, (not included in checkbook balance).

All bills and submitted budget items have been paid as of December 10, 2011.

(A motion to accept the Treasurer's report as presented, by Nancy Perkins and seconded by Becke Reese) Motion passed.

Chair, Dora Moutafian, reviewed the newly produced pocket calendar which includes information on; Board of Directors, Handicap Tournament, Important dates, etc.. All attending members received a copy. The printing cost for 150 pocket calendars, approximately, \$10.00. A huge savings in printing costs for STWGC.

Additionally, Eclub website information was placed at each table entitled, "about us", to show members what they will see when they go to the site. All areas can be accessed without signing onto the website. Personal information, names, addresses etc., are located on the secure site. As a benefit, whenever the club has an event, a member may print the flyer themselves without making an effort to obtain a copy from the club. Dora is willing to assist anyone who needs help with Eclub.

Co-Captain/Membership

Co-Captain and Chair Membership; Patty Yelvington presented the following.

Membership Report

The 2012 roster has 94 members, 85 regular and 9 associates. One new member for 2012, Mary Rossi. The five new members for 2011 that renewed their regular membership for 2012 are: Peggy Fischer, Makiko Kubo, Elaine Sullivan-Digre, LK Wong. Michelle Ney is an associate member.

Members with Most Official Play Days

Co-Captain/Chair, Patty Yelvington, recognized the players who played more scheduled play days than anyone else. She added, we had 22 players that played 30+ play days this year, but only one played 40 rounds, Jean Hiraishi is that player. Jean was presented with an award.

Rosters

Chair, Jan LaFetra, thank Dora for doing a great job. Some members would like to have a roster by their computer, right after the holiday she will email, three types of membership rosters for you to print out, you'll be able to choose the format most useful for your purpose. Jan will answer any questions you may have.

End of Year Awards,

Birdie Board - Gross/Net

Chair, Mary Forster, thank everyone who participated, with a special thanks to co-chair, Marie LeBlanc.

Net Birdie, 1st place, Mary Miyahara - 112 birdies, 2nd place, Mary Forest -102 birdies, overall winner, Felicia Angles - 123 net birdies.

Gross Birdie Board: Sue Treleaven 11, Rosemary Haeckel, 14 birdies.

Mary stated, in 2012, we will continue to have the gross birdie board however, the net birdie, will change. The cost will be \$1.00. This new board will coincide with the captain's trophy payoff based on monies paid into the pot. Mary will do all the scoring. For additional information please contact her, she would like your feedback, via email.

Captain Barbara thanked Mary Forster for all her hard work, compounded with the course changes.

Year End Awards Captain's Trophy, Monthly winners:

September: Mary Forster, net 71 October: Tomie Sera, net 67 November: Sei Lee, net 71

All have received checks and today they were presented with a certificate.

Captain's Trophy Day

Captain Barbara, announced the overall winner for 2011, Mary Miyahara, she presented her with a gift and a certificate.

Lowest putts: Rosemary Haeckel, 30.2, Tomie Sera, 32.2, both received certificates and gifts from Captain Hiura.

Most Improved Player

Chair, Deanna Griffin happily announced her team-play partner as the winner, Diane Tibbetts, who started the year with 19.4, in December down to 15.7. Congratulations.

Championship Tournament

Co-chairs, Nancy Perkins and Felicia Angeles, reported there were four flights for this September tournament.

Congratulations to the following:

Champion: Rosemary Haeckel Low Gross – 250

Runner up: Joohyun Hong 2nd Low Gross – 259 1st flight:

Sue Treleaven Low Gross – 268, Mary Forster 1st Low Net – 236, Jan Hew, 2nd Low

Net -239. The entire list of winners is on listed on website.

Recognition of Continuous Membership

Co-Captain, Chair, Patty Yelvington., recognized the players who have achieved 20 years with STWGC: Bev Pedersen, Vicky Yauger. Patty awarded gifts, 20-year pin.

Patty also stated, one of the Co-Captain's duties is recognizing players who have achieved 20 years of continuous membership with STWGC. Members with more than 20 years; June Brewer, 22 yrs., Jeanette Gilbeau, 22 yrs., Gloria Blackwell, 25 yrs., Pat Skavdahl, 25 yrs., Marie Balling, 26 yrs., Dorothy Hiura, 27 yrs., Carol McBride, 29 yrs. Patty thanked the members for their longstanding contributions, saying, "I'm happy to mark this accomplishment with a Santa Teresa Women's Golf Club pin". The membership stood to applause.

Continuing membership information, Patty Yelvington said other 20+ year members were recognized. We had 3, 30+ members: Jean Hiraishi with 31, Rosemary Haeckel with 33 and Marilyn Buckler with 38. Rosemary Haeckel and Jean Hiraishi were given longevity pins plus a free round of golf at Santa Teresa. Congratulations.

Captains' Plaque

Co-Captain and Chair Membership; Patty Yelvington presented the following. Captains' Plaque to Barbara Hiura who joined STWGC in 1992 was Captain the first time in 1997. She has served as Captain in 1997 and 1998, then 2006 and 2007 and now 2011.

She said, "we thank Barbara for her commitment and continuing service to STWGC". A round of applause erupted.

Club Business

A word of thanks

Captain Barbara Hiura reported 69 members attended the luncheon/meeting. Barbara took time to recognize all the officers and committee members, complimenting them on multiple hats worn by some members and thanked them for the hours put into the club.

Installation of 2012 Officers

BOARD & COMMITTEE POSITIONS - 2012

BOARD:

Captain Barbara Hiura
Co-Captain/Membership Eveline Konig
Secretary Bonnie White
Treasurer Dora Moutafian

Handicap Deanna Griffin, Irene Mohler
Tournament Patty Yelvington, Emi Tuvey,
Namie Takatsuka, Ann Kusumoto

Championship Tournament Rosemary Haeckel, Jan Hew Partner Match Play Tournament Pat Skavdahl

PWGA Representative
Rules
SCC Representative

Rules
SCC Representative

Purple Hard Skavatana
Becke Reese
Jan LaFetra
Carlo Munoz

Social Arline Stepovich, Bev Pederson Starters & Scorers Martha Kawanami, Naomi Nakano

Newsletter Editor Joan Takemoto Member at Large Gina Gordon Past Captain Cathy Priest

COMMITTEES:

Birdie Board Mary Forster & Marie LeBlanc Eclectics Mary Miyahara & Cindy Moon

EClubhouse Chair Dora Moutafian General Meeting Hostess Diana Flanigan Historian/Archive Chair Evonne Davenport

Publicity & Photos Joan Takemoto &. Jan LaFetra

Roster Jan LaFetra Halloween Tournament Norma Rayl Sunshine Felecia Angeles

Super Guest Day Irene Mohler & Mary Forster

Webmaster Ingrit Sander

Captain Barbara wished all the members a heartfelt Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukah!

Meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by, Bonnie White, Secretary